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We started off July with our Winter Teen and 
Junior Mini-Camps at Camp Rhino. Many young 
people made professions of faith, and we all 
enjoyed a wonderful time during our short winter 
break. Please pray these young people will impact 
their communities with the Gospel as they return 
home and get involved in their local churches. 

At the end of Junior Camp, I had the opportunity 
to travel with our camp program director, Litha, 
and one of our interns from the States, Asher 
Smith, to help at a teen camp in Botswana with 
Dan Brooks & Camps Abroad. Dan and his team 
were instrumental in helping Camp Rhino get 
started. We were there to assist Missionaries Mike 
and Cindy Haley as they launched their first teen 
camp at their beautiful retreat and camp property, 
Grace Oasis.

As soon as I returned from Botswana, I jumped 
back into my Bible studies with the men of 
Lighthouse Baptist Church. Our church 
family is making great progress in spiritual 
maturity, and their burden to reach the 
community is growing. I would appreciate 
your prayers for one of our men, 
Mnoneleli, who recently lost his 
job. Please pray that he will soon 

find the right employment to provide for his 
family.  

 Prayer Requests & Praise

• I want to thank everyone who has been 
praying for my wife. Amy received 
encouraging news from the doctors, her 
optic nerve damage appears to be a one-
time event and is not connected to MS or 
any other neurological disease. This is a 
wonderful answer to prayer!

• Amy flew out yesterday to be with her 
mom, who is undergoing neck and spinal 
surgery. Please pray for her as she travels, 
and pray that her mom has a successful 
surgery and smooth recovery. Amy plans to 
be gone for about 10 days, so also keep Addi 
and me in your prayers as we’re holding 
things down without her. :)

• A group from North Life Baptist Church in 
Wooster, OH is arriving here on July 23rd 
for their missions trip. Please pray that the 
Lord works in the hearts of this group—and 
that at least one would surrender their life 
to serve on the mission field.

• Please also pray for Camp Rhino Zambia. 
We believe the Lord is leading us to expand 
the ministry there, and we need His 
direction, wisdom, and provision for this 
exciting new endeavor.

Quick Updates & Needs    
• While we were in the States, we were able 
to raise funds for one of the two girls’ 
dorms we hope to build. Please pray that 
the remaining funds will come in so we can 
move forward with construction and be 
able to house 22 more girls.

• We also have a vision to build a new lodge 
at Camp Rhino to house couples and 
include a meeting space for 
approximately 300 people. This 
facility will be a major asset for the 
long-term impact and sustainability 
of Camp Rhino. There are already 

outside groups that are 
requesting this space. 
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